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NDSC COMMENDS NEW U.S. DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
TRANSITION GUIDANCE 

 
Cincinnati, OH – The National Down Syndrome Congress (NDSC) applauds the release of new U. S. 
Department of Education guidance, Coordinating Transition Services and Postsecondary Access, that 
clarifies that vocational rehabilitation (VR) and Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) funds 
may be used to support students with intellectual disability (ID) enrolled in Comprehensive Transition 
and Postsecondary Programs for Students with ID (CTPs). These programs provide academic, social and 
independent living, and career education and training at community colleges, colleges and universities. 
 
NDSC Policy & Advocacy Co-Director, Stephanie Smith Lee, stated, “This is a significant step forward 
and we deeply appreciate the Department releasing this guidance on an issue individuals with Down 
syndrome and their families have championed for many years. VR and IDEA funding will open doors for 
students with Down syndrome and other intellectual disabilities to access inclusive programs that pave the 
way to employment and community living”  
 
NDSC has led a years-long effort to encourage the department to issue clear guidance. The 2018 
Addressing the Policy Tangle report co-authored by Lee, Madeleine Will, and Denise Rozell of AUCD, 
led to guidance in 2020. However questions still remained in the field. This new guidance makes it very 
clear that VR funds may be used to support students with disabilities in CTPs. The guidance also provides 
information about the conditions under which IDEA funds may be used, such as in dual enrollment 
programs. 
 
About the National Down Syndrome Congress  
The National Down Syndrome Congress (NDSC) is a not-for-profit organization dedicated to an 
improved world for individuals with Down syndrome. Founded in 1973, the NDSC is a leading national 
resource of support and information for anyone touched by or seeking to learn about Down syndrome, 
from the moment of a prenatal diagnosis through adulthood. The purpose of the NDSC is to promote the 
interests of people with Down syndrome and their families through advocacy, public awareness, and 
information, empowering individuals and families from all demographic backgrounds and reshaping the 
way people understand and experience Down syndrome. The National Down Syndrome Congress is 
dedicated to an improved world for individuals with Down syndrome.  
  
For more information on the NDSC, check out our website or follow us on social media.  
  

Website | Facebook | Instagram | LinkedIn  
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https://sites.ed.gov/idea/idea-files/coordinating-transition-services-and-postsecondary-access-january-2025/
https://www.ndsccenter.org/wp-content/uploads/Addressing-the-Policy-Tangle-Report-PDF.pdf
https://sites.ed.gov/idea/idea-files/policy-guidance-transition-guide-postsecondary-education-employment-students-youth-disabilities-august-2020/
https://www.ndsccenter.org/
https://www.facebook.com/thendsc
https://www.instagram.com/ndscongress
https://www.linkedin.com/company/national-down-syndrome-congress/mycompany/

